Queensland Government


Cabinet – October 2017
Social Housing Eligibility – Ex-gratia Payments
Minister for Housing and Public Works and Minister for Sport

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]During the 1950s through to the 1980s some Queensland children in the care of the State who did not have an identified mental illness, were placed in adult mental health institutions. 
2. In 2010, the Queensland Government apologised to those who, as children in the care of the State of Queensland, suffered in any way while resident in an adult mental health facility. In 2016, Queensland Health began the planning and development of a reconciliation process in collaboration with those who were harmed while in the care of the State. 
3. In October 2017, the Queensland Government approved the Reconciliation Plan for the 2010 State Government Apology to children in the care of the State (the Reconciliation Plan).
4. The Department of Housing and Public Works is committed to supporting participants in the Reconciliation Plan.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk495073250]Cabinet approved that ex-gratia payments made under the Reconciliation Plan will be exempted from social housing rent assessment, current and ongoing eligibility for social housing (excluding the property ownership criteria), and eligibility for private rental assistance products.
6. Attachments
· Nil
